
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Ref: PQ 7249/23 
 
09th March 2023 
  

Deputy David Cullinane 

Dáil Eireann  

Dublin 2  

 

Dear Deputy Cullinane 

 

I refer to your recent PQ which has been forwarded to me for attention.  Firstly, please accept 

my apologies for the delay in issuing a response. 

 

PQ 7249/23: To ask the Minister for Health the revenue generated by car parking 

charges for each Children’s Health Ireland at each location for each year 2013 to 2022, 

inclusive, in tabular form. 

  

Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) Response: 

 

Please find set out here-under the information that you require. 

 

Please note that the income as noted below is related to Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) at 
Crumlin only, CHI does not generate any car parking income from the Temple Street, Tallaght 
or Connolly sites. 
 

Period* Total Car Park 

Fees 

Management Fee Net Income 

2018 610,611  212,068  398,543  

2019 647,470  207,896  439,574  

2020 416,025  197,691  218,333  

2021 458,538  197,691  260,847  

2022 508,993 198,498 310,495 

Totals:           2,641,637                1,013,844  1,627,792 

 

Children's Health Ireland was established as a legal entity on 1 January 2019 under the 
Children's Health Act.  
 
In 2018, the CHI at Crumlin site changed financial system, prior to that they used a different 
local financial system at Our Lady’s Children’s Hospital Crumlin. The team working on this PQ 
don't have access to data prior to 2018 and as such couldn't include same.  
 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 

_____________________  

Fiona Murphy 

Deputy CEO/Operations Director 

 

 


